
 

 

 

 

 

 My dear Force members, 
 
 As we stand at the threshold of a new year, I want to express my 
appreciation for your outstanding service and dedication to duty. 
 
 Each day, you demonstrate exceptional courage and commitment, 
safeguarding vital assets that are crucial for India's rise and development. 
From airports and seaports to industrial complexes and government 
buildings, your vigil contributes to the forward march of the nation.  
Remember, even a routine act of duty contributes to making the nation 
safer. 
 
 The challenges we face are increasingly multi-dimensional and 
dynamic. We must remain adaptable and innovative, seeking new 
knowledge/skills to deliver world class security solutions.  Let us embrace 
the new year with a spirit of enthusiasm and a commitment to excellence.  
As the saying goes, "A smooth sea never made a skilled sailor".  I appeal 
to all the officers & men to embrace the challenges ahead with courage 
and determination to overcome them. 
 
 I am immensely proud to lead this extraordinary force.  Together, let 
us continue to strive for excellence and make the CISF a leader in 
providing cutting edge security solutions. 
 
 Wishing you and your loved ones a joyous and healthy New Year.
  
 Jai Hind ! 
 

 

(Rajwinder Singh Bhatti) 
Director General 


